
December 13, 1990 

  

The Mount Joy Township Supervisors held their regular monthly meeting on Thursday, 

December 13, 1990 at 7:30 p.m. in the Township Municipal Building on Hoffman Home 

Road.  All members were present.   

 

The minutes of the November meeting were approved by motion of Glenn Snyder, 2
nd

 by 

Wilbur Danner, carried.  The Treasurer’s report and the Bills to be paid report, consisting 

of $7,595.45, checks numbered 6041 through 6067 to be paid out of the General Account;  

and $2,513.54, checks numbered 987 through 991 to be paid out of the Payroll Account, 

were approved by motion of Snyder, 2
nd

 by Danner, carried.   

 

Old Business:   

-Ag. District Hearing:  The Township was petitioned by 6 additional property owners to 

add a total of 510 Acres to Mount Joy Township’s Ag. District.  On November 1, 1990 the 

Ag Advisory Committee met and approved the additions.  The additions were advertised 

on November 14, 1990 with no comments received.  On November 15, 1990 the Mount 

Joy Township Planning Commission approved the additions.  The motion was made by 

Snyder, 2
nd

 by Danner to approve the additions to the existing Ag. Security Area in Mount 

Joy Township, and these additions will be recorded in the Adams County Court House by 

the Township Solicitor.  Motion carried.   

 

Correspondence:   

-Audit received by the State Liquid Fuel Auditor.  This audit covers the 1989 year.  The 

Audit was found to be satisfactory, and the Supervisors were commended for their 

“prudent fiscal policies” regarding these monies.   

-Letter received from Littlestown Senior Center requesting a donation for 1991.   

-Letter received from Adams County SPCA requesting a donation for 1991.   

-Letter from Commonwealth of Pennsylvania listing revenue collected from taxes in 1989.   

-Letter received from the Adams County Emergency Agency proposing that the testing of 

sirens should occur on the first of each month in lieu of every Saturday.   

-Letter received from Urban Research and Development Corporation informing us that 

they are in the process of reviewing the changes that we have submitted concerning the 

zoning ordinance and will hope to have a meeting with the township officials by the end of 

the year.   

 

 

Announcements:   

-The roads are in good shape with the exception of the water problem on Spangler Road 

and Route 134.  The Township has asked the State to remedy this problem numerous times 

with no satisfaction.  If we do not get any support concerning this problem, the next step 

will be to contact our legislators.   

 

-The Mount Joy Township Supervisors will hold the Annual Organizational meeting on 

January 7, 1991 at 10:00 a.m.  



 

-The next regular meeting of the Mount Joy Township Supervisors will be January 10, 

1991.   

 

-Nancy Smith-Taylor informed the Supervisors that she will be attending a hearing 

pertaining to projects in District 8, namely the Route 15/97 problem.  She will present 

information to the State Transportation Commission stating the concerns of the citizens 

and will report back to us any results.  This hearing will be held March 14 in 

Chambersburg.   

 

Meeting adjourned at 8:55 p.m.  

Submitted by Ellen T. Dayhoff, secretary.   


